DATE: October 1, 2018

ROAD AND BRIDGE, BUILDING AND GROUNDS
DECEMBER, 2017 THRU NOVEMBER, 2018
FIRST AND THIRD MONDAYS OF THE MONTH
COUNTY BOARD ROOM AT THE CAMPBELL BLDG. 4:30 P.M.

COMMITTEEMAN:

() Danny Melvin - Chair

()David Rea - Building & Grounds
(vrSteve Leek

(v)’l(o ert Pierce

(Neil Hargis

(y’Tom Vaughn

() Alan Price

(yJack Warren

( dall Crocker - County Board Chair

MINUTES: The meeting was called to order at 4:48 p.m. by David Rea acting chair in place of the
absent Danny Melvin. Not present were, Danny Melvin and Alan Price, in attendance were, Franklin
County Sheriff, Don Jones, Franklin County Clerk, Greg Woolard, Franklin County Circuit Clerk,
Jim Muir, Franklin County Treasurer, Keith Jones, Franklin County Engineer, Keith Jones, Franklin
County Supervisor of Assessments, Cindy Humm, Franklin County Board Administrative Assistant,
Gayla Prather, Franklin County Recycling Coordinator, Keith Ward and other interested parties.

David Rea submitted the highway department claims, which were approved and signed by all
members present.

Franklin County Engineer, Mike Rolla reported on various projects throughout the county including,
the Oak Hill Road bridge replacement and ongoing oil and chip program.

David Rea reported he had placed signs at the Annex building and Courthouse announcing the
proposed sale of the Annex building 11/5/18.

Discussion was held concerning sewer traps, snow removal and janitorial services.
The meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.
Minutes submitted 10/2/18

David Rea
Acting Chair, Road and Bridge Committee




DATE: October 15, 2018

ROAD AND BRIDGE, BUILDING AND GROUNDS
DECEMBER, 2017 THRU NOVEMBER, 2018
FIRST AND THIRD MONDAYS OF THE MONTH
COUNTY BOARD ROOM AT THE CAMPBELL BLDG. 4:30 P.M.

COMMITTEEMAN:
() Danny Melvin - Chair
(David Rea - Building & Grounds
() Steve Leek
(9Robert Pierce
(0 Neil Hargis
() Tom Vaughn
() Alan Price
(;)’Jg k Warren
dall Crocker - County Board Chair

MINUTES: The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m. by acting chair, David Rea in the absence
of Danny Melvin. Not present were, Alan Price, Tom Vaughn, Steve Leek and Danny Melvin. In
attendance were, Franklin County States Attorney, Evan Owens, Franklin County Sheriff, Don
Jones, Franklin County Clerk, Greg Woolard, Franklin County Circuit Clerk, Jim Muir, Franklin
County Treasurer, Keith Jones, Franklin County Coroner, Marty Leffler, Franklin County Engineer,
Mike Rolla, Franklin County Supervisor of Assessments, Cindy Humm, Franklin County Board
Administrative Assistant, Gayla Prather, Franklin County Recycling Coordinator, Keith Ward and
other interested parties.

Randall Crocker announced a special meeting to be held at 4:00 p.m., October 29 in the Campbell
building, County Board Room.

David Rea submitted the highway department claims, which were approved and signed by all
members present.

Franklin County Engineer, Mike Rolla reported the department now had on hand 350 ton of salt for
use on roads. Mr Rolla stated the Oak Hill Road bridge project had been completed and the Logan
Road had been prepared for asphalt which should start 10/16/18. Mr Rolla reported meeting with
Hutchinson Engineering concerning the guardrail project. Mr Rolla also met with Chastain
Associates concerning the culvert project on Deering road. Mr Rolla stated he had upgraded the
lease on the Back Hoe and had moved the fence at the highway department, discussion followed.

David Rea stated he had received two bids for snow removal that would be opened soon.
The meeting adjourned at 4:44 p.m.
Minutes submitted 10/16/18

David Rea
Acting Chair, Road and Bridge Committee




